VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Special Meeting

May 23, 2011

5:30 PM

A Special Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on May 23, 2011 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

William Hignight, Mayor

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford

Samuel Seely

Kimberlee Smith

Cal West

EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Turner Wilson, Public Works Director

Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk

Denise Williams, Librarian

The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

The Mayor introduced his visiting family members to the Council and visitors.

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

Councilor Smith asked what software had been purchased.

The Mayor stated no software had been purchased, and the invoice Councilor Smith had noted was for Caselle support.  He stated Caselle billed quarterly for continuous system support, and the total amount was separated between the enterprise funds.

No other questions were asked regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Minutes.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Minutes of the Special Meeting on March 22, 2011 and the Special Meeting of April 5, 2011.

Councilor Smith seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked if there were any corrections.

No corrections were noted.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor West:  Yes    

Councilor Bradford:  Yes   

Councilor Seely:  Yes 

Councilor Smith:  Yes   

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Fire Department Bid for the Breathable Air Compressor Fill Station

The Mayor read the recommendation letter from Chief Bradley Gage to the Council regarding the bids for the Breathable Air Compressor Fill Station.


“The Corona Volunteer Fire Department would like the approval 


of the Village Council to award the contract for the Breathable Air 


Compressor Fill Station to First Alarm Fire Sales.  The bid price 


for this item is $26,626.60.  We feel that this will be in the best 


interest of the Fire Department”



Sincerely,

 

Brad Gage



Fire Chief


The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the bid from First Alarm Fire Sales for the Breathable Air Compressor Station.

Councilor Bradford made a motion to approve First Alarm Fire Sales as the contractor for the Breathable Air Compressor Fill Station project.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions.

No questions were asked.

The Mayor asked if Chief Gage wanted to make any comments.

Chief Gage stated he did not have any comments regarding the bid, but he stated he did want to inform the Council of the Fire Department's certification status.

Chief Gage stated that Rick Cogdill had recently passed his Fire Fighter Level 1 Certification.

The Mayor commented that a volunteer fire department having  10 of 13 members trained at Fire Fighter Level 1 was exceptional.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Seely:  Yes 

Councilor West:  Yes    

Councilor Bradford:  Yes   

Councilor Smith:  Yes   

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor 

Wastewater:

The Mayor stated  the Wastewater Treatment System - Phase1  had been completed.  He apologized for the few easement situations that had not been completed before the construction and connection work had been done.   

Fire Conditions:

The Mayor reported the forest road to the Red Cloud area had been closed due to the severe fire hazard conditions.

2011-2012 Interim Budget:

The Mayor reported he was working on the budget, and he may have to call a Special Meeting of the Council to approve the 2011-2012 Interim Budget.  He stated the Interim Budget was due June 1st.  He stated he planned to give the employees a 3% raise, and he would be looking very closely at the cash balances in order to budget the purchase of a  new vehicle for public works.

He stated he also planned to look very closely at the natural gas rates.  

He stated the trash rates had already been reviewed, and he stated he was comfortable with the status of the Solid Waste Fund.

Councilor Bradford asked if the school had been hooked up to the wastewater system.

The Mayor stated “yes” the school had been connected to the wastewater system.

Councilor West stated it would be nice if the Public Works Department could let people know prior to the water system being temporally turned off.

The Mayor stated he would ask the Public Works Department to post announcements prior to the water system being temporarily turned off.

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions.

Councilor Bradford stated the Corona Festival was right around the corner.  She stated  booths on Main Street would be $10.00 and  booths at the arena would be $25.00.

Councilor Bradford reviewed the activities planned for the festival weekend.

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions.

No other questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment

The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Councilor Smith moved to adjourn the meeting.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor  called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor West:  Yes    

Councilor Bradford:  Yes   

Councilor Seely:  Yes 

Councilor Smith:  Yes 

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

Approved

__________________________






___________

William E. Hignight, Mayor






Date

___________________________





_____________

Janet L. Verna, Clerk/Treasurer

                                                                 Date   

